
SPECIAL MEETING 
AUGUST 11, 2016 
12:30 P.M. 

BOOK 37 PAGE 237 

The Lafayette County Commission, continuing a public hearing as the Board of 
Adjustments, met on the above date and hour for a special meeting. The meeting was 
held in the County Commissioner's Meeting Room in Mayo, Florida. The following 
members were present: Commissioner Lance Lamb, Dist. 1; Commissioner Thomas E. 
Pridgeon, Jr., Dist. 2; Commissioner Donnie Hamlin, Dist. 3; Commissioner Anthony 
Adams, Dist. 4; Commissioner Earnest Jones, Dist. 5; and Lafayette County Attorney 
Leenette McMillan-Fredriksson. 

DARABI & ASSOCIATES INVOICES 

Frank Darabi came to be meeting to discuss some invoices that the Board had 
questions about for payment. Frank explained the invoices and the work that he did to 
support the invoices. The Board discussed the invoices in detail and agreed that he should 
be paid for the change orders that fall in the contract amount, but not the additional 
charges. On a motion by Mr. Adams and a second by Mr. Lamb, the Board voted 
unanimously to pay Darabi and Associates for any outstanding invoices that were 
submitted and only those, no additional amounts will be paid. 

MOSQUITO CONTROL FUNDING 

Marc Land discussed funding the Health Department wants to give the county for 
mosquito control. The Health Department will give the county $5,000.00 each month to 
fund this project. The Board agreed to place this item on the next agenda for further 
discussion. 

CITIZEN COMPLAINT OF CATTLE OPERATION 

Bobby Johnson addressed the Board concerning the complaint that has been filed 
in his office by John Nemcovic regarding his neighbor's cattle operation on County Road 
536. Mr. Johnson has been researching this issue and informed the Board that he has been 
told that the cattle operation would be moving to another location, which would solve the 
problem stated in the complaint. The Board agreed to hold off on any action right now 
and give the cattle operator time to relocate his operation. 

BUILDING OFFICIAL INTERVIEWS 

The Board interviewed the following applicant for the Building Official position: 
Fred Allen, Jr., Robert MacArthur Hinkle, John Riley O'Steen, and Pamela Sanders. 
After the interviews were complete, the Board asked each one to submit their salary 
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expectations to the Clerk's Office by close of business for them to review before they 
make their decision. 

ADJOURN 

On a motion by Mr. Jones and a second by Mr. Lamb, the Board voted 
unanimously to adjourn the special meeting. 

't"iirtis 0. Hamlin, Chairman 
Attest: 


